October 6, 2004


Security at high school under review

by JENNIFER PRESTON
Observer Staff Writer

      Romeo High School has resumed normal operations since the stabbing incident that occurred there last Monday, Sept. 27.
       In an interview last week, Romeo High School Principal Gavin Johnson commended his staff and students on the handling of the incident.
       "For such an unfortunate situation, everyone really came through," he said.
       Johnson said that security at the high school will be scrutinized, and a new federal homeland security grant the district was recently awarded may be used to do so.
       "We've always periodically reviewed security measures: What's gone particularly well and what hasn't," he said.
       One security measure that could change very soon is Macomb County Sheriff presence at the school. The school has had a Macomb County Sheriff's deputy, Chuck Goodenow, assigned full time to it for the past three years, but the federal grant the school received for the deputy is about to run out in mid-October. Johnson, who wrote the original grant request, said it's unlikely the school will be able to afford to get a replacement for the deputy.
       "When the grant is up, it's up to the district to keep him," Johnson said. The entire grant package paid out to about $100,000, Johnson said, and with budget cuts the district has already been making, it is unlikely the schools will be able to fund him again. 
       Johnson said he realizes that safety in the school is a primary concern for all parents.
       "Every single survey ever done asking parents their number one concern always comes up with the same result: Safety," he said.
       Just two years ago, the high school had four full-time hall monitors, Johnson said. That was reduced when one was moved to the Romeo Engineering and Technology Center (RETC) and another was let go due to budget cuts. "So we have less adult monitors with more students than ever," he said. Romeo High School currently has about 1,786 students.
       Principal Johnson said one of the few positive results of the unfortunate stabbing incident has been the support parents have shown.
       "The wonderful thing that's come out of this is we've had parents volunteer their time to be hall monitors," he said. 
       Keeping all doors but the main front doors locked during the day is one safety measure Johnson is enforcing.
       "We're trying to make sure we have all doors that can be locked during the school day, and for the doors that are open, monitor them," he said.
       Another safety measure is letting the students know what they can do.
       "We also need to keep awareness among the student body on how to keep the school safe," Johnson said. "Every teacher addressed every student first hour (the day after the stabbing), and encouraged them to help us to help them by coming forward with information that might protect one of their peers, even if they feel it's just a minor thing."
       Johnson started peer mediation at the school two years ago.
       "One of our major concerns with the growing number of students is student conflict < it will always be a problem. But peer mediation has helped curb that considerably."
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